
 
Police Advisory Committee 

January 11, 2012 
 

Present:  Mike Trevis, Arlene Bautista, Patty Gerbert, Dal Toruno, Sharin Nakayama, 
Rebekka Asher – ASO Rep  
 
The meeting began at 1:30 p.m.  The minutes of the October 12, 2011 meeting were 
approved with the following correction: 
 
Round Table 
 
Mike Trevis 
Mike hosted a meeting on November 30th.  Eighteen police chiefs from community 
colleges and universities in the area came to the event. The #1 issue with all of them 
was the bike theft on their campuses and next issue was vending machine theft on 
campus. 
 
The plan is to market to students and staff who ride bicycles to school/work to register 
their bicycles.  We would also like to educate the campus community on bike theft 
prevention.  As bike racks are installed on campus, cameras will logistically be located 
near the bike racks. 
 
Sharin will discuss with Dipte Patel to have online registration since Dipte is on the 
Information Technology Services committee. 
 
Detective Michael DeSanto is doing a superb job.  He walks around campus in plain 
clothes.  Yesterday, he saw an individual, who should not be on campus, coming out of 
the Student Services Center building.  The individual said that he was going to register 
for classes.  Detective DeSanto has had contact with him in the past.   
 
Mike Trevis has been working with the El Camino Community College District lawyer 
who deals with restraining orders on people we feel are a danger to our campus.  In 
order to get a restraining order, people need to say “I am afraid.” 
 
On-going construction:  Cameras will be installed in open areas.  The plan is replace the 
blue emergency phone. 
 
Patty Gebert 
What is going to happen with parking for faculty?  The Parking Committee will make a 
recommendation to the administration.  At around 4:25 pm – 4:30 pm, there is a 
problem with faculty finding parking in the evening in staff lots.  Students are allowed 
park in those stalls after 6 pm and should not occupy staff parking until that time  
Cadets are advising student to move his/her vehicle if student is in the stall before 6 pm. 
 
Rebekka Asher suggested having a couple of staff only parking stalls for evening 
instructors. 
 
Meeting ended: 1:25 pm 
 
 
 


